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  NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
13 September 2019
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
	

	


LAUNCH OF ANTHOLOGY HORIZONS 4
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The fourth of the biennial anthologies published by NZSA Top of the South branch will be launched on Thursday 19 September, 5.30 pm at the Refinery ArtSpace, 3 Halifax Street, Nelson. Horizons 4 contains the winning and shortlisted stories from the 2019 and 2018 Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions, plus poems that have been displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers.

Everyone is welcome to the launch, where drinks and finger food will be provided. Copies of the anthology will be for sale at the special price of $15 (cash only); after the launch they will cost $20. Copies can be ordered in advance at the pre-launch price. An order form and invitation to the launch was sent with last week’s newsletter, or see http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html. If attending the launch, please RSVP to a.neale@kinect.co.nz. The previous anthology, Horizons 3, will also be for sale at the launch for a special price of $10.

BOOK LAUNCH IN RICHMOND TODAY
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You are invited to the launch of Robyn Prokop’s debut novel Taelstone – Stones of the Azuri, Book One on Friday 13 September, 5.30 pm at The Junction, corner of McShane Road & SH60 (next to The Grape Escape).

Taelstone tells the story of Ash, a kitchen slave who is swept far from his home by fate, and the most mysterious of quests. The strange power of the Song threatens to overwhelm Ash as the past begins to collide with the present. The Stones of the Azuri series is suitable for adults and younger readers over fifteen years of age. At the launch, signed copies will be available for $25 (cash only).

Read more about Robyn and her work here: https://www.robynprokop.com/books/
NELSON ROMANCE WRITERS 

The Nelson branch of Romance Writers of NZ (RWNZ) usually meet on the second Saturday of every month. They meet at 2 pm at the National Party Office, corner of Waimea & Quarantine Roads, Nelson. Visitors are always welcome. If you are not an RWNZ member already, you are welcome to attend a meeting before deciding to join.
The next meeting will be on Saturday 14 September.  Seven of their members attended the recent RWNZ Conference, so they will be discussing what they learned and talking about following up after the sessions pitching to agents/editors.

For more information contact LaVerne Clark at 03-546 4440, email 4clarksnelson@gmail.com.

BOOK READING IN NELSON TOMORROW
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During the fires in February the amazing people at HUHA (Helping U Help Animals) established temporary facilities at the Richmond A&P Showgrounds to house all the farm and domestic animals that were evacuated during the worst of the fire. 

They did such a great job that Renaissance Publishing has created a book, But Who’s Looking After the Animals?, written by Renée Lang and illustrated by Polly Rabbits, as a fundraiser for them and The Nelson Ark, another wonderful organisation dedicated to the well-being of animals. If you missed  the book’s launch yesterday, you can hear Renée Lang reading from the book, upstairs at Page & Blackmore, 254 Trafalgar Street, on Saturday 14 September at 10 am. Bring your kids, grandkids, nieces and nephews to enjoy this uplifting story.

TOP WRITERS RADIO SHOW


The fourth programme in the 2019 Top Writers Radio Shows goes out on Saturday 14 September at 4 pm and is repeated on Wednesday 18 September at 10 pm. It features Karen Stade on her latest book Driven by the Wind: the Memoir of Captain Henry Rose. Read more about Karen here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/karen-stade.html
Each programme in the radio shows features Gaelynne Pound interviewing a local writer, covering their influences, style, writing tips, future projects, and some music that has inspired or influenced them. The programmes are first broadcast on Saturday at 4 pm and repeated the following Wednesday at 10 pm. Upcoming programmes are: 28 September & 2 October – Chrissie Ward on proofreading and copy editing and the latest Horizons anthology. Podcasts of earlier programmes can be downloaded here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/radio-show.html
Fresh FM is a Community Access radio station which can be heard on 104.8 in Nelson-Tasman, 95.0 in Takaka and 88.9 in Blenheim. It also operates in the inner Nelson City area on 107.2

THEATRE VENTURES IN GREYMOUTH

The Left Bank Gallery at Tainui Street, Greymouth, is pleased to become the venue for the preview of two innovative theatre ventures from local community-based group, Kiwi/Possum Productions, and their new subsidiary, the Talltales Co-op.

Waiting for Greta is a reinterpretation of Waiting for Godot, Samuel Beckett’s most famous theatre of the absurd play. Kiwi-Possum Productions have reimagined it as a reponse to the climate crisis. Samuel and Warren, two lost souls, wait for the flood which will wash them away. They talk, joke, taunt, reminisce and accuse, with occasionally the mayor and his trainer passing through, intent on escape. They are not waiting for Godot but waiting for Greta (Thunberg) the young climate change activist.

Waiting for Greta is written by Paul Maunder, directed by Jason Johnson, designed by Elisa Wells and is acted by Paul Maunder, Frank Wells, Paul Kearns and Coban McBride. It will be previewed at the Left Bank Gallery, Saturday 14 September at 7.30 pm. Admission $10 ($5 unwaged).

Story telling session on the theme of Journeys:
Story telling sessions are proving a popular form of community gathering, and Talltales Co-op has been set up to investigate the genre. On this occasion the session will start with the Co-op presenting their version of the Thomas Brunner (and his Maori help mates) journeys to the Coast in the 1840s – The Survival of Thomas Brunner. George Super, Coban McBride and Paul Maunder tell the story, directed by Caroline Selwood. After a cuppa, audience members will be invited to tell their significant journey stories (5-10mins each). Join them for this unique initiative. Left Bank Gallery, Sunday 15 September, 2pm. Admission $10 ($5 unwaged).

WEST COAST WRITERS 

This group welcomes writers of all genres to write together, get feedback on their work, and to discuss all things ‘writing’ in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group usually meets on the first and third Sundays of the month, 11 am – 1 pm, at the New Coaster's Office, 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Gold coin donation for venue appreciated. Their next meeting will be on Sunday 15 September. For more details contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com.

MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. Visitors are always welcome. A gold coin donation is requested to cover website costs. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 17 September at noon. The 200-word writing topic is 'A book review'.
For more information contact Annette Rattray at annetterattray@hotmail.com, phone 03-573 6629 or 021 232 8040.

LIVE POETS SOCIETIES


[image: image4.jpg]3{%@ 3 yt[
TAELSTONE

ROBYN PROKOP * -




The September meetings of the three local Live Poets Societies are Open Mic Nights. Everyone is welcome to read or recite original or others’ poetry of any style.

Nelson Live Poets, Tuesday 17 September, 7 pm at The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson. Bring a poem to share or just enjoy the show. Singer songwriters are also welcome. To read, simply sign up on the night. Koha entry. For more information contact Deirdre Lusby at dlusby@xtra.co.nz, 027 643 5123.

Motueka Live Poets, Wednesday 18 September, 7 pm at Armadillo’s Café, 122 High Street, Motueka. Everyone is welcome to attend or participate. Gold coin koha entry. For more information contact Maggie Brown at mzbrown@slingshot.co.nz , phone 03-9298150 or text 021-1280991.

Golden Bay Live Poets, Thursday 19 September, 7.30 pm at The Mussel Inn, Onekaka. Mark Raffills will be the guest poet, with a musical warm-up by Siddharta. Everyone is welcome to attend or participate. Bring a poem to share, or just enjoy the show. Singer-songwriters are also welcome. Gold coin koha entry. For further information please contact Sacha Horton at 021 044 4294 or getrealconnection@gmail.com.

RICHMOND WRITING GROUP
The Richmond Writing Group is for adults with an interest in writing – whether you’re just thinking about starting to write something, you’re a published author, or somewhere in between. The group meets on the third Tuesday of the month, 1 – 3 pm, in the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library. In the first hour there is an author talk, then from 2 pm everyone is welcome to join the Richmond Writing Group for an hour of discussion or creative writing exercises in a relaxed, supportive atmosphere. It’s free to attend and anyone of any ability can come. Bring writing materials.

The next meeting is on Tuesday 17 September. The guest speaker at 1 pm 

will be local author Karen Stade, talking about her new book, Driven By The Wind: The Memoir of Captain Henry Rose. This is a true story of 19th century sailing ships carrying troops to the Crimean War, coolies to South America, convicts to Australia and settlers to New Zealand. As a third mate, Henry witnessed four convicts being sentenced to 24 lashes each with the ‘cat-o-nine-tails’ for breaking into a storeroom and stealing rum. It is a colourful tale of a hard life at sea. Don’t miss this glimpse into a fragment of New Zealand’s colourful colonial history.
 

For more information contact Pania Walton, Promotions Assistant, Richmond Library at pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz
STEMWRITERS GROUP AT NELSON LIBRARY

STEMWriters is a small group with widely varying interests in writing, from short fiction to social commentary, social history and poetry. They meet on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month at 1 pm at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. The next meeting is on 24 September. For more information contact  Alyson Baker at 03-546 0416 or alyson.baker@ncc.govt.nz
PICTON POETS NEXT MEETING
The Picton Poets meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month, 10.30 am – 12.00 pm at Picton Library. They share their own original poems in a friendly, constructive atmosphere. New members and visitors are welcome.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 25 September. The topic for a poem is ‘Free …’.

For more information contact Joyce Elwood-Smith on 027 226 1276 or joyce.elwoodsmith@gmail.com
NELSON ARTS FESTIVAL – TICKETS SELLING FAST

The Nelson Arts Festival runs from 18 - 28 October 2019. There are discounted passes to the Page & Blackmore Pukapuka Talks (formerly the Readers and Writers) of $50 for five talks or $100 for all eleven (including the Thinking Brunches). These passes can only be purchased from the Theatre Royal Nelson. The Pukapuka Talks take place on four consecutive days over Labour Weekend, from 25 to 28 October, all at The Granary at Founders Heritage Park.

Free copies of the Arts Festival guide can be picked up from the Theatre Royal Nelson, Nelson City Council, Page & Blackmore, Nelson i-SITE,  libraries, and cafés and retail spaces throughout the region, or download the full programme here: www.nelsonartsfestival.nz  Click here to subscribe to the Festival email newsletter.

Don’t forget the special event on Thursday 24 October at 5.15 pm, ‘Publishing’s New Frontiers: an evening for aspiring and established writers’. This takes place at the Johnny Cash Room, NMIT, 57 Nile Street, Nelson, with koha entry.

KISS ME HARDY ISSUE 3 – CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS
kiss me hardy is a Nelson-based platform for creative writing, experimental literature and visual arts. The journal began as a publishing opportunity to showcase the works of creative writing and arts students at Nelson Marlborough Institute of Technology (NMIT). In 2018 submissions were opened up to emerging and established writers who had been or were teaching/ studying at writing schools and tertiary institutions round New Zealand. The first and second issues can be seen here: https://kissmehardy.co.nz/issue-archives/
For the third issue, submissions are invited in the following categories:

· Fiction (up to 2500 words)

· Essays (up to 2500 words)

· Poetry

· Photography

· Art works (photographed)

Please consider submitting and feel free to share this email with writing students/peers you know who might be interested in getting their work published. The closing date for submissions is Friday 20 September.

Submit online here: https://kissmehardy.co.nz/submissions/
VOLUME MAPUA LITERARY FESTIVAL
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The Volume Mapua Literary Festival takes place 20 – 22 September. It is a boutique literary festival featuring some of New Zealand’s best and most interesting writing. Organised by Volume, the 2018 New Zealand Bookshop of the Year, the festival continues the series of literary events held in Mapua to benefit the Mapua Community Library. The festival takes place at Mapua Community Hall, 72 Aranui Road, Mapua. The intimate scale of the festival enables you to meet and talk with authors and with your fellow literary enthusiasts.

The authors appearing at the festival are: Lloyd Jones, Ashleigh Young, Carl Shuker, Paula Morris, Gregory O’Brien, Jenny Bornholdt, Thomasin Sleigh, Lynn Jenner, Eirlys Hunter and Annette Lees.

The festival begins on Friday 20 September with a fundraising quiz, hosted by Ro Cambridge. Individual author talks run from 10am on Saturday 21 September through Sunday 22.  

To see the full programme and to book tickets, go to: https://mailchi.mp/389199f3b469/books-volume-1219879?e=5d64181563
BLACKBALL WRITERS RETREAT AND ENCOUNTER

The first Blackball Writers Retreat will be held from midday Saturday 26 October to late morning Monday 28 October 2019. It will be limited to 20 people. While the emphasis will be on having space to write in a peaceful yet resonant environment, there will be three one-hour craft sessions offered during the weekend, taken by tutors Paddy Richardson (on plot); Jeffrey Paparoa Holman (on imagery); and Paul Maunder (on dialogue and point of view). If a sample of work (up to 10 pages) is sent in beforehand, there will also be one-on-one 30 minute private sessions available, at the discretion of the tutors.

On the Saturday night there will be an interactive story-telling offering by the Talltales Co-op; there will be a discussion on the Sunday night of the role and purpose of the writer – why I write, who for, determinations etc; and the retreat will finish with a round-the-room story telling session based on work accomplished over the weekend.

Fee: $90 covering all meals (lunches will be self-catering from food supplied, but the evening meal will be catered) and tutor and venue expenses. Participants need to find their own accommodation, but there will be seven places (backpacker style) available at the Brian Wood Cottage for $15 a night.

The venue will be the Blackball School. For registration and enquiries contact wkcultur@gmail.com or 03-7324010.

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for September is Trails by Kevin Moran. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 were published in Horizons 3, which can be purchased here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

The poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 will be included in Horizons 4, which will be published this month.
